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               EXPLANATORY STATEMENT: DEREGISTRATION OF SECURITIES

The Registration Statement on Form S-8 (Registration No. 333-132687) (the
"Registration Statement") of MC Shipping Inc. (the "Company") pertaining to the
registration of certain shares of the Company's common stock, par value $0.01
per share ("Common Stock"), issuable to eligible employees of the Company under
the Company's 2001 Stock Option Plan, to which this Post-Effective Amendment
relates, was filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission on March 24,
2006.

On September 12, 2007 (the "Effective Date"), the Company consummated the
transactions contemplated by an Agreement and Plan of Merger (the "Merger")
dated July 30, 2007 by and among Mast Acquisition Ltd., Mast Merger Sub Corp.
and the Company.

As a result of the Merger, the Company has terminated all offerings of Common
Stock pursuant to the Registration Statement. Accordingly, pursuant to Rule 478
under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "Act"), and pursuant to the
Company's undertaking contained in paragraph (1)(c) of item 9 of the
Registration Statement, this Post-Effective Amendment to the Registration
Statement is filed to deregister all shares of Common Stock previously
registered that remain available for future grant as of the date hereof under
the Company's 2001 Stock Option Plan.

                                   SIGNATURES

         Pursuant to the requirements of the Act, the Company certifies that it
has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets all of the requirements for
filing on Form S-8, and has duly caused this Post-Effective Amendment to the
Registration Statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto
duly authorized, in London, United Kingdom, on the 12th day of September, 2007.

                                        MC SHIPPING, INC.

                                        By:    /s/  Antony S. Crawford
                                            ------------------------------------
                                            Name:  Antony S. Crawford
                                            Title: President and Chief Executive
                                                   Officer
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